Headteacher Update
Friday 14th January 2025
Dear Parents and Carers,
What a busy two weeks we have had to finish this half term! Last week our Year 6 class took part in their London residential visit. The children had a wonderful time during their city adventure – the Tower of London, the London Eye and a West End theatre production, were among their experiences over the two-day trip. We are very proud of how well the children represented school with their fantastic manners, engagement and stamina – we thoroughly enjoyed spending time with you all!
On Tuesday children across school took part in a range of activities for Safer Internet Day, including a whole school assembly which was led by Miss McCracken. The theme this year was ‘too good to be true’ and focused on teaching children how to protect themselves from scams. We posted some helpful hints on our Facebook page to support children and parents.   
Year 5 enjoyed their visit to Lion Salt Works on Thursday of this week, as part of their local history studies. They immersed themselves in the interactive day, taking part in lots of science-based activities and a tour of the museum. 
On Thursday three pupils from Year 3 took part in a dance workshop day, held at the County High School, with other local primary schools. The day focused on pride in themselves and school and care for others. The children had a fantastic time creating their dances and completed their day with an evening performance for parents and teachers. We are incredibly proud of them - Well done to Nathaniel, Bobby and Cora! Thank you to Miss Crawley for supporting the children with their workshop day. 

Theme for the week and special mentions… 
Congratulations to all of our stars of the day, who have been celebrated for showing kindness and care for others. When we return after the half term break the theme for the week will be ‘challenge’ – we will be celebrating children who are challenging themselves in all aspects of their learning. 
This week we would like to give a special mention to the following children:
· Ted (reception) for showing kindness all the time and always looking out for others, sharing with his class mates and treating them with respect;
· Leo (Year 1) for his amazing progress in phonics;
· Matthew (Year 4) for his excellent independent writing and for editing independently;
· Everyone in Year 6 for being amazing – for all who came to London as it was a pleasure to have you with us, and for those who stayed behind and were a joy to have in school. 
Keeping children safe online
Over the last two weeks we have continued to deal with issues relating to ‘fall outs’ between children who have been messaging one another on WhatsApp. Although messages have been sent out of school time, the issues relating them have inevitably been brought into school and a considerable amount of time has been spent trying to find resolutions. This means a lot of learning time for other children has been lost. 
Please can we remind parents that this app has been given a minimum age rating of 13 years. Should you choose to allow your child to engage with their friends via the app, then there is the risk that inappropriate messaging will occur. Our advice would be to not allow primary children to use WhatsApp to ensure they are properly safeguarded. 
Attendance
Congratulations to our year 4 children who have won the class attendance competition with 97%. They spun the prize wheel and won a disco in class. 
Reception: 94%
Year 1: 94%
Year 2: 90%
Year 3: 96%
Year 4: 97%
Year 5: 92%
Year 6: 88%
Whole school attendance is currently 94.5%

We hope you all enjoy a lovely, and restful, half term break. We look forward to seeing you all when we return on Monday 24th February. 
Kind regards,
Mrs C Harrison and Mrs L Guy

Dates for your diary: 
	Date
	Event
	Time
	Classes involved

	Monday 24th February
	Return to school
	8.30am
	All classes

	Tuesday 4th March
	World Book Day Celebration
	All day
	All classes

	Wednesday 5th March to Thursday 6th March
	Year 4 visit to Petty Pool
	All day
	Year 4 

	Tuesday 25th March
	Parents’ Evening
	3.30pm – 6.30pm
	All classes

	Thursday 27th March
	Parents’ Evening
	3.30pm – 6.30pm
	All classes

	Wednesday 2nd April
	Easter Bingo!
	5.50pm
	All classes

	Friday 4th April
	Finish for Easter Holiday
	3.15pm
	All classes

	Tuesday 22nd April
	Return to school 
	8.30am
	All classes



